
  
Attention all Members.  

Firstly. We wish to thank all who have participated in the Chairmans 

Competition during the year and to invite them to bring their entries 

to be displayed during the open day on the 16th. November.  

Secondly. For the present competition  as many entries as possible 

are encouraged so to give the judges ie. The visiting public a real 

challenge  

 Please remember that there are two categories beginners and 

experienced . The subject is a Christmas theme. And only one entry 

per member is allowed. Please identify with your membership 

number only.  

As this is the final competition of the year it is anticipated that by the 

end of the day we will be in a position to announce not only raffle 

prize winners but also the “Turner of the Year”. To allow this to 

happen please be advised that judging will stop at 1pm. on the day. 

Between then and the , we aim to draw the raffle as well as 

announcing competition winners.  

Finally. As our open day is intended to be a fun day for all, your 

participation and help will be much appreciated. This will be needed 

on the Friday (for cleaning and setting up) or Saturday ( to make sure 

things run smoothly) or both.  

Thanking you in anticipation of your cooperation and help.  

On behalf of the Committee  

Yours  

Barry L.Hartley  Secretary   


